Schedule 2 to the Minutes of the
Community Safety Committee
meeting of Richmond City
Council held on Wednesday,

February 14, 2018.
Good Afternoon, Council Members. My name is Lynda Parsons — | live at 2491 No. 8 Road.

As you are aware, | have spoken to you at City Council Meetings on two separate occasions to
date. The issue that | keep coming forward with is our safety. Fire Chief Tim Wilkinson stated
in the January 29, 2018 City Council Meeting that the emergency response time in rural areas
like ours can be longer than other areas of the city. This is true for all emergency responders.
This is not simply a road issue it is a safety issue with response times already longer than
other areas of the City why would you install speed humps to add to this delay?

The illegal cyclists on River Road are an irritant in our area that we would all like to be rid of.

They are the reason that the speed humps are proposed — the speed humps will put our safety
at rick — thav ara tha reacnn that the dannarniie ranrrata cinn hacec wera nlaread nn the road.

At the January 29, 2018 City Council Meeting | asked that the dangerous concrete be removed
from the side of the road before someone is injured or killed. There was no discussion or
questions to the appropriate staff as to why these obstructions were placed rather than use
regular sign posts. Why can’t the City of Richmond be proactive instead of reactive — will
nothing be done until someone actually does hit one of these? | know that some of you have
driven this road — fortunately you haven’t encountered one of the large trucks that consistently
drive over the centerline at the same time as you approach the new signs — given time
someone will.

[t will be unfortunate that our tax dollars will go to settle lawsuits rather than be put to good use.

Again, this is a safety issue that we need something done about. | need to hear that someone
cares about our safety.

Since the new cycling signs were installed we haven’t had a lot of sunshine, however, on
February 2 there was a brief snippet of sun. In the over 20 years that | have lived in this area
and driven on River Road | have never been blinded by the sun reflecting off of a sign. It
happened on the morning of February 2 as | drove west on River Road — perhaps it is because
these signposts mounted on the concrete bases make the signs higher and they readily catch
the sun. | fear that safety will be greatly impacted by the sun reflecting off of these signs once
this dreary season passes and we see more sunshine

The photos of the signs are to show you how little thought went into the placing of these sign
bases. One of the sign bases is within 2 meters of a fire hydrant, which | believe is illegal. The
other photo clearly shows that the placement of the dangerous concrete sign bases was
unnecessary, as the posts could have beepr nlarad intn tha arannd _ tntalhs avnidina tha nagd
f~r tha ninggfe concrete bases which is why

The photos that | have included of the trucks are to show you how much space the trucks take
on this narrow road. We were advised at the first public consultation regarding the truck parks
that a road would be built to the south and that access to the triinl narlina farilitiae wnnld nat
be from River Road, but from this new south access road






